
Notice of Project 

Rolla Municipal Utilities (RMU), in the City of Rolla, Missouri/County of Phelps is requesting proposals for services to 
complete a Lead Service Line Inventory (LSLI). This project is divided into two contracts. RMU RFB #24-119: LSLI 
Contract 1 - Excavations is to determine water service line material type through excavations at water meter pits. RMU 
RFB #24-120: LSLI Contract 2 - Visual Inspections is to determine water service line material type through visual 
inspections conducted around or within structures. While bidders may bid on only one contract or on both contracts, 
a separate Bid Proposal/Quotation Form will be required for each contract. The full scope of the required services and 
proposal requirements is available, with a deposit of $50.00 per set of bid documents and specifications, at the Rolla 
Municipal Utilities Business Office, at 102 West 9th Street, Rolla, Missouri or can be requested via email from Dale 
Brown at dbrown@rmurolla.org. All proposals must be mailed to and received at Rolla Municipal Utilities 102 West 9th 
Street, P.O. Box 767, Rolla, MO 65402-0767 by 10:00 a.m. Central Standard Time on July 30, 2024. Late proposals will 
not be considered. Conditional proposals will not be accepted. All parties interested in bidding on this project must 
obtain bid documents and specifications, either in hard copy or through electronic means, from the Rolla Municipal 
Utilities Business Office and from no other source. Bid proposals developed using documents and specifications, or 
other information obtained from other sources may not be accepted. Electronic proposals will not be considered, 
even in cases where bid documents and specifications were obtained electronically from RMU. Proposals must be 
sealed and clearly labeled with the inquiring entity’s name and address on the outside of the envelope. Proposals will 
be opened and read publicly at 10:00 a.m. Central Standard Time on July 30, 2024. 

This project is being financed through the Missouri State Revolving Fund, by the Water and Wastewater Loan 
Revolving Fund and through federal Capitalization Grants to Missouri. 

Bidders on this work will be required to comply with the President’s Executive Order Number 11246. Requirements for 
Bidders and contractors under this order are further explained at the link provided below. The City of Rolla/County of 
Phelps is an Equal Opportunity Employer and invites the submission of proposals from Women and Minority Business 
Enterprises. 

The appropriate state and federal wage rates are applicable for this project. Additional documentation and 
information regarding the federal funding requirements for each bidder to consider can be found at the following link 
under the “Resources” tab and are hereby considered incorporated by reference into this the Request for Proposals 
for this project: https://dnr.mo.gov/water/what-were-doing/financial-assistance-opportunities/drinking-water-state-
revolving-fund-dwsrf-lead-service-line.  

Rolla Municipal Utilities is an Equal Opportunity and Americans with Disabilities Act Employer and encourages 
disadvantaged business enterprises to submit proposals.

mailto:dbrown@rmurolla.org
https://dnr.mo.gov/water/what-were-doing/financial-assistance-opportunities/drinking-water-state-revolving-fund-dwsrf-lead-service-line
https://dnr.mo.gov/water/what-were-doing/financial-assistance-opportunities/drinking-water-state-revolving-fund-dwsrf-lead-service-line



